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Nigeria Report 

National Facilitator Haruna Katura 

reported that 689 pastors and 

church leaders were recruited to 

the RP Initial Challenge in 

February. While the mission of the 

Romans Project is to “equip 

pastors to abide in and feed their 

congregations from God’s Word,” 

we certainly encourage church 

leaders – and everyone really – to 

take up the Romans Project 

Challenge. Haruna reported that a 

woman who was doing the 

Challenge inspired her pastor to 

complete the Challenge, and her 

own children grew accustomed to 

seeing her copying out God’s 

word. A Sunday School teacher 

who completed the RP Challenge 

asked his children to do the same.  

 

Pray for the multiplication effect of 

the Romans Project as those who 

complete the Challenge go on to 

Challenge others. Even children 

can participate and be 

transformed by the Word of God. 

 

Kenya Report 

National Facilitator Charles Naibei 

reported that he continued to see 

new recruits in February, and he 

commissioned 44 pastors at a 

gathering in Kakamega. More 

pastors are on track to finish the 

Challenge and be commissioned in 

the coming months. One of the 

recently commissioned pastors in 

Kimilili shared in his testimony that 

he has decided to preach and have 

Bible studies from the book of 

Romans. Charles himself had this 

to say about his own life 

transformation from abiding in the 

word of God: “I have learned to 

grow in listening from God so 

much so that I can have a word for 

God's people in every place I go. 

My personal life is changing/

growing time by time and knowing 

much more about God.” 

Praise God for the lives being 

changed as a result of the Romans 

Project, and for raising up and 

equipping godly leaders who 

abide in His Word. 
 

Romans Project Expansion 

A member of one of the prayer 

groups that regularly prays for the 

Romans Project and its leaders 

and facilitators recently 

commented, “I have to admit that I 

get overwhelmed by the explosion 

of the Romans Project…I’ll have to 

start praying with a map in my 

hand.” If you feel like this at times, 

you can pray with a map in your 

hands if you have a device with an 

internet connection. Visit 

romansproject.org/where-are-we 

to find a color-coded world map 

showing the countries where the 

Romans Project is currently, and 

the countries that are in the 

process of opening.  

Please pray for the continued 

expansion of the Romans Project 

into more and more countries, and 

give thanks that we can pray with 

intentionality for each country and 

its facilitator. 

 

Coming Next Month 

In our April Newsletter we will be 

reporting on the outcomes of the 

Asia Facilitators Gathering that was 

held in the Philippines in late 

February, and the Africa Pastors 

Conferences where the Romans 

Project was presented to hundreds 

of pastors in Malawi in early 

March. Be looking for it in your 

mailbox or email inbox in early 

April! 


